Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

May 6, 2013
Members in attendance: Greg Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Law, Advancements Chair; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Croom, CRM; Mr. Clamp; Chaplain; Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Advisor; Mr. Fletcher, Florida Trip; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Dooley; Mr. Hunton; Richard Hunton, Jr.; Austin Cathcart; Matt Heron
Minutes were approved from April.

Matt Heron—Eagle Proposal
Matt proposed an Eagle project working with Home Works—an organization that helps poor or handicapped homeowners with home improvement or repair. The woman Matt would like to help was identified by Home Works. The project includes the following:
Replacing a porch

Scraping and painting windows

Painting the porch (if time allows)

Reattaching shutters

Fixing crawl space door

Matt’s objective is to complete the project in one day (June 8)—the same day other Home Works projects are being completed. Matt estimates that the project would require approximately 20 people working in two or three groups. The younger scouts would work on windows, and the older scouts would work on railings.

Matt wants to ensure that the scouts show respect to the homeowner, as the home and conditions may not be optimal. The tools and permits for the project would be provided by Home Works. Matt will raise money for materials. He estimates the cost at $470.

Mrs. McGregor moved and Mr. Kuenzli seconded a motion to approve. Motion passed.

The project would be completed in three phases:

Greg Lee, Scoutmaster
· The new boys and troop guides are doing well. The new boys pitched their tents before the older boys at the last campout.

Mr. Cannon, Treasurer
· Most of the money owed is for camp and the planned Florida trip.

Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Advisor
· Kyle Cannon is our newest Eagle; his ceremony was held yesterday.

· Josh Ranta’s Eagle proposal past at the second troop committee meeting last month. (There were two!).

· There are other life scouts working out issues with their projects.

· The troop will be busy with service projects through the summer.

· May 18 – 20 is the OA Spring Fellowship. The callout will be tomorrow at the Court of Honor. The first ordeal for them will be the first weekend in August.
Mr. Ranta, Fundraising
· Camp cards were paid off last week. We will give $1460 to the Scout office, and they will return $800 to the troop.

· The pancake breakfast at Fatz is scheduled for June 1.

· Will contact Moe’s about a fundraiser night.

· Mr. Ranta suggests a new parent cookout the weekend of the Grubby campout. Parents can drop off kids and stay for a meal (5 – 8 pm-ish).

Mr. Dooley. District Liaison
· Youth Protection Training is required of every adult leader, and needs to be completed every two years. Leaders will not be registered if training is not completed.
· Training is Leader-Specific by position. (See www.myscouting.org and Troop Committee Challenge. Leaders (other than committee members-only) must also complete the Introduction to Outdoor Leader Skills.
· Scoutmasters and Assistant Scoutmasters must be certified. That certification does not expire.

· There will be a Cub Scout training on June 24 – 28. Den chiefs are needed for a Cub Scout day camp. Den chiefs are similar to troop guides; they help with scout skills.

Mr. Kuenzli
· Mr. Kuenzli requests primary and secondary email addresses for all troop members for the Scoutlander website. Information should be emailed to either rKuenzli or troop 312. Emails should include a user name or name on account.

Mr. Clamp, Chaplain
· Mr. Wise is back at Baptist in ICU. He is in critical condition at Baptist.

Austin Cathcart, SPL
· May 14 is the drop dead date to commit to Camp McCrady. Colonel Rennebaum needs a list of attendees. The campout is May 24, and the cost is $4 per meal.

· Mr. Fletcher may be able to do dinner. An alternative may be to eat in the barracks. That would increase the cost to $15.00.
· More adults are needed. Misters Rennebaum, Barnes, Fletcher, Heron. Dooley and Hunton, Jr. will attend.

· Alex Wyatt was Scout of the Campout at Hunting Island.

· Troop meeting plans are prepared and ready to implement.

Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
· The boy leadership is going a good job with meetings.

· Hunting Island campout was successful.

· Upcoming events as follows:


Grubby Campout—June 14 – 15


Florida Trip—June 21 – 30


Camp Rainey Mountain—July 6 – 13


Knox Scout Reserve Campout—August 23 – 25. (Mr. Croom will help arrange in June.)
Mr. Law, Advancements
· Court of Honor is tomorrow

· Eagle badge is needed for Kyle Cannon. Mr. Barnes will order one.

· Mr. Ranta will present service stars.

· My Bebber will present Scout(s) of the Campout(s).

· Mr. Heron will present merit badges.
· Mr. Lee will present rank advancements.

Mr. Heron, Crossovers/New Boys
· The Grubby campout will be June 24 – 15 at Camp Coyote in Harbison Forest.

· Mr. Heron asked for feedback from new parents. Most was positive, with only a few mild negatives. The troop as 24 new scouts.

Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain
· Forty boys have signed up for camp, so more adults are needed. Mentors may be assigned for camp.


(Mr. Kuenzli will attend all week. Mr. Bebber will attend ½ week. Mr. Clamp may attend ½ week. Mr. G. Lee will attend on Saturday and Sunday.)

· A balance of $6700 has yet to be paid. The money is due to the office in early June.

· The troop is subject to a $120 late fee.

· New boys will “pay up when they show up.”

· There will be two scholarships granted.

Popcorn Sales?
· We need to decide if we will sell popcorn this year. If so, we will need a popcorn chair. The kickoff meeting is May 24 at Westminster.

· Perhaps we can find a parent of younger scouts to chair, as it is the younger group that usually sells the most.

Webelos Woods
· Mr. Croom will send Austin Cathcart the list of 6 activity sessions.

· Webelos Woods is scheduled for September 20 – 22.

Miscellaneous

· Mr. Heron will call the Y to see if we can use the facility for swim tests.
